ﬁ Outlook

Morse Village

From O'Connor, Bridget <BOConnor@citizensenergygroup.com>
Date Wed 12/11/2024 4:49 PM
To Chris Jensen <cjensen@noblesville.in.gov>; Matt Light <mlight@noblesville.in.gov>

Cc  Sutherland, Joseph <JSutherland@citizensenergygroup.com>; Bauer, Ben <BBauer@citizensenergygroup.com>

Mayor Jensen,

We understand that the Harbor Trees Golf Course utilizes groundwater production wells on site to irrigate. Citizens Water plans to provide water service
to the Morse Village development via our regional system, which is not solely dependent on groundwater. Citizens Water maintains a robust regional
system supported primarily by surface water sources and includes some additional groundwater sources. As such, Citizens Water is well suited to meet
the water needs of Harbor Village without impacting the nearby aquifers or our ability to serve existing customers.

We would be happy to set up a time to discuss how our system is structured. Citizens Water is committed to ensuring the sustainability of the water
resources we rely on. It would not be in the best interest of Citizens Water or the communities we serve to deplete a resource and create issues with their
long-term use. While we recognize the concerns for economic development, Citizens Water has a proactive 50-year planning model which allows us to
adequately plan for this type of growth.

Please let me know if you have any additional questions or would like to meet.
Thank you,

Bridget A. O’Connor
Director, Government Affairs & Regulatory Policy
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